
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE APRIL 7, 2003 

THORNHILL TENNIS CLUB AND POOL COMPLEX � SUPER BUILD APLICATION 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Community Services recommends: 
 
That a bylaw be enacted to authorize the Mayor and Clerk to execute an agreement with the 
Government of Ontario through its Ontario Super Build Corporation.   

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is to obtain approval from Council in order to authorize an agreement 
with the Super Build Corporation to facilitate the funding mechanism that has been approved by 
the Super Build Corporation on September 12, 2002.  

Background - Analysis and Options 

Further to a report submitted to Council on February 12, 2001, staff submitted a letter of intent to 
obtain government funding to supplement the construction of a new clubhouse and new pool 
change rooms and paving of the parking lot at the Thornhill Tennis Club House and Thornhill 
Park.  
 
On September 12, 2002, staff received a confirmation that the City of Vaughan would be 
receiving funding by the Government of Canada through Industry Canada and the Government of 
Ontario through Super Build in the amount of 250,000 each.  
 
Staff is required to submit the Funding Agreement for Infrastructure Projects as well as various 
financial and other reports in order to obtain the funds.   

Conclusion 

The Thornhill Tennis Club and Pool Project is well underway however the Super Build Program 
requires the submission of the legal agreement and reports prior to providing the approved funds 
to the City of Vaughan.  

Attachments 

None 
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